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MISSION STUDY —  SIGN UP FOR ONE OF OUR SMALL GROUPS 
July 30 at 10:00 am or July 31 at noon 
 

VBS—AUGUST 1—5 
Registration and volunteer forms available in the office 

“Be still, and know that I am God!  I am exalted among the nations, I am exalted in the earth.”  The Lord of hosts is with 
us; the God of Jacob is our refuge.      Psalm 46:10-11 
 

Recently, we have spent a bit of time with our almost 3 year-old grandson.  It is sunshine to our days and joy for our 
lives to spend time with him.  One thing I noticed, however, is he is rarely still.  He is constantly on the go and wants to 
do “all the fun stuff” at Grammy and GrampE’s house.  Keeps us on our toes. 
 

We are all busy with lists of things that we need to do, things we are concerned about, and well, just thoughts that can 
keep us awake at night.  And this idea that things will slow down in retirement, I have watched some of you.  It does 
not slow down and sometimes, I think you do more now that you are retired than you did when you worked a full time 
job!!!  What has been nagging my brain lately are all the thoughts about our world and all the many things that are 
causing grief and pain for people. 
 

And when we all focus on things like this, we can get swept into the fray and sometimes feel as though there is no 
hope, there is no joy, and we will never get our calm, steady, easy-going lives back.  And then Psalm 46 creeps into my 
brain. “Be still and know that I am God!” 
 

For many people, sitting back and being still is a challenging task.  We like to fix problems or we like to come up with 
solutions on what we think is best.  Many times, we get so wrapped up thinking of solutions for one situation that we 
bring in other problems and try to solve those as well. 
 

There is a song that I used to teach kids that was called “Peace be still and know that I am God”.  It was a meditative 
song and very calming.  One would sing the line over and over but each time it began, the last word or couple words 
would be dropped.  So it went  

Peace be still and know that I am God.  
Peace be still and know that I am. 
Peace be still and know. 
Peace be still. 
Peace, Peace, Peace. 

It would have a wonderfully calming effect on the kids and on me.   
 

Throughout this transition, may we all be comforted that God is our refuge and strength and God knows exactly what is 
going on here.  May we be still and trust God to guide us through. 
 

Blessings, 
Beth      
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Please Keep the Following People 
in Your Prayers: 

 
 

+  Fred Wendt 

+  Heidi & Kent Mechler 

+  The Winter family 

 

+  Kay Sloan 

+  Ann MacGregor 

+  Gene Kuehn 

+  Shirley Dean 

+  The people of Ukraine and for peace 

+ The victims, families and communities suffering 
 from gun violence 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

THIS WEEK 
 

Monday | July 11 
Pulse Articles Due 
 

Tuesday | July 12 
10:15 am - Staff Meeting  
 

Wednesday l July 13 
7:00 pm - CONNECT Youth Group “Ice Cream Hunt” 
 

Saturday  l July 16 
2:00 pm - Memorial Service for Susan  Fisher 
 

Sunday | July 17 
9:00 am - Adult Forum “Under the Trees” 
10:30 am - Worship 
11:30 am - Creative Class—Knitting with Jean 
 

NEXT WEEK 
 

Wednesday, l July 21 
7:00 pm - Deacons 
7:00 pm - Session Workshop 
 

Sunday | July 24 
9:00 am - Adult Forum “Under the Trees” 
10:30 am - Worship 

Memorial Service 
 

There will be a memorial service for 
Susan Fisher this Saturday,  

July 16, at 2:00 pm.   
A reception and time with family will 

follow in the Fellowship Hall.   
Susan passed away on  

March 19, 2022. 

Discerning Our Mission Together 
 

There are still two opportunities to gather and share 
your thoughts about where we have been and what 

you like and don’t like about our church.   
And as Rev. Dr. Loren Shellabarger says, “If you think 

we don’t want to hear what you have to say,  
believe me, WE DO!” 

Call the office today, 424-4273 or sign up on the sheet 
in the Narthex this Sunday.  Group times are 

Saturday, July 30 at 10 a.m. and Sunday, July 31  
following worship with a light lunch. 

There will be activities for children and youth for 

parents to be able to attend on the 31st.  Lunch will 

also be available for kids.  Youth are encouraged to 

share their thoughts as well with the group. 

Survey Deadline August 31 
 

The Congregational Survey is now available online and 
in paper version.  You only need to complete one!   

You should have received the link for the online  
survey.  If you did not and would like to complete it 

online, please contact the office, 424-4273. 
The survey will take about 45 minutes and we hope 

that you will be thoughtful and honest in your  
responses.  Remember, this will have a huge impact on 
our Pastor Nominating Committee’s ability to call the 

right person as our next pastor. 
Please return your paper survey to the box in the  

Narthex by the front doors or to the office by August 
31.  Please complete them sooner than later! 

If you have questions, please contact  

Dave Little or Beth Ehlers. 



 

 

The Great Ice Cream Hunt 
CONNECT Youth Group - Wednesday, July 13 

 

We’re beginning our search this week by 
heading over to the Viking in Clear Lake. 

 

We’ll meet at the church @ 7:00pm and 
then head over together to figure out who 

has the best ice cream in North Iowa. 
 

We’ll also be talking about where we can 
find God at work in our community, and 
how we can make life sweeter for all of 

our neighbors. 

 

 
MONDAY - THURSDAY  
9:00AM - 1:00PM 

VBS: FOOD TRUCK PARTY! 
August 1-5 | 5:30 - 8:00pm 

 

Ready to cook up some fun? Well we’re looking to 
have some fun as we roll in for a big summer party!  

 

Each day will be filled with 
exciting crafts, amazing 
science, fun games, and 

memorable Bible stories to 
help kids understand how 
God meets our daily needs 

 

Kids who have completed Preschool - 5th grade are 
invited to come along and register for this great week. 

 

Registration Forms can be picked up in the Narthex or 
by emailing Nate - nate.ruge@gmail.com and 

returned to the church office. 

WE ALSO COULD USE SOME VOLUNTEERS! 
 

If you’re willing to help us out with this amazing week, 
please pick up a VBS Volunteer Form on the  

Welcome Table in the Narthex and return it to the 
church office. It’s one of the best weeks of the year!

and we have all sorts of ways to be involved! 

Knitting With Jean 
 

If you have ever thought about  
learning how to knit, now is your 

chance.  I will start you out on a prayer 
square project and you can finish it 
during the knit with Jean session on 

July 17 after church.  Then, if you wish, 
I will schedule a one on one time with 

all who want to learn more about knitting, like how to 
start a project and how to bind it off.  Bring needles if 

you have them, otherwise I will have needles and a 
variety of yarns to choose from.   

Knitting is a wonderful, soothing pastime and can be 
easily learned by guys and gals.   

Change Of Address 
 

Susan and Abbas Hamzawala have a new address: 
Copperfield Hill 

4020 Lakeland Avenue North, Apt. #442 
Robbinsdale, MN  55422 

Shopping Cart Needs Attention 
 

We are collecting non-perishable food 

items for Hawkeye Harvest Food Bank.  

Bring your items to the church and place 

them in the shopping cart in the Narthex 

by the main doors.  Let’s fill it to  

overflowing this month! 

So, When Did That Happen? 
 

As part of our Mission Study with Loren and Becky 
Shellabarger, they would like us to write down  

important dates in the life of our church.  From what 
pastor was here to who got married to an event or 
class that happened, they want to know what we 

found worthy or being placed on a timeline.  So, stop 
by the Friendship Room and write down your thoughts 

and memories on the timeline on the windows.  The 
paper is divided into sections of time so please mark it 

appropriately.  It will be fun for all of us  
to look at and remember!   



 

 

                       July  Birthdays 
 
July 12     —    Deborah Howell 
July 16     —    Ryder Holland-Dunn 
July 18     —    Emma Arickx 
July 20     —    Rex Davenport 
July 20      —    Gwen Smith 
July 21  —  Bob Snyder 
July 25  —  Joyce Hanes  
July 27  —  Jill Thoreson 
 

During the time of transition we want you to know 
we’re here to support you in your times of need. 

 

If you have joys or concerns to 
share, you can contact the church 
office or reach out to an Elder or 
Deacon. If you’d like to share a 

prayer concern, you can contact the 
Prayer Chain (Sarah Kress, 641-424-5586).   

If you are in need of emergency pastoral care 
(hospitalizations, severe illness, or end of life care), 

please contact 
 

The Rev. Dixie Laube 
Eden Presbyterian Church, Rudd, IA 

Phone:  (612) 812-7942 

Bible Study Readings 
 

July 17 
Genesis 18:1-10a; Psalm 15 

Colossians 1:15-28; Luke 10:38-42 
 

July 24 
Genesis 18:20-32; Psalm 138 

Colossians 2:6-15 (16-19); Luke 11:1-13 

Coffee Fellowship 
 

We are serving  coffee before and after church again!  
Please join your family  

parishioners for refreshments and  
conversation in the Fellowship Hall before 
church, and outside (weather permitting) 

or in Fellowship Hall after the church  
service.  It is a great time to renew  connections!  

School Supplies 
 

We will once again be collecting 
school supplies this year for  

struggling families .  Below is a list 
of needed items.  Please bring 

your donations to the church by 
August 7, and place them in the 

boxes in the Narthex.  Thank you 
so much for helping children go to school with the 

supplies on their list.   
Your generosity is truly appreciated! 

Note books (wide ruled) 
Folders 

Notebook Paper (wide ruled) 
School Box (pencil box) 

Glue/glue sticks 
Pencils (No. 2) 

Pens (red, black, blue) 
Erasers (large & pencil toppers) 

Colors 
Markers 

Colored Pencils 
Scissors 
Rulers 

Kleenex 

A Gift Of Gratitude 
 

After attending one of our Sunday morning  
Forums, Mary Lynn Oertel contacted me about  
giving back through offering a weekly hour of  

relaxed breathing and muscle relaxation, a  
meditation she has offered for NIACC Lifelong Learning 

in the past.  Sessions are free and will take place  
September 7, 14, and 21, from  

10:00 am to 11:00 am.  If you would like more  
details or would like to join the group, please  

contact Yvonne Addis at yeaddis123@gmail.com, 
or at 319-329-3305. 


